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September 26, 2011

The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

I am pleased to transmit an ordinance for Council consideration to fund two studies regarding the aerospace industry.  The first study, Project Pegasus, will analyze the state’s global aerospace competitiveness and recommend actions to ensure Boeing’s current and future 737 airplanes are manufactured in Washington.  The requested County contribution to this statewide effort is $30,000. 

The second study will recommend collective actions the County, cities, and economic development and workforce development organizations must take to support and maintain a vibrant and globally-competitive aerospace industry in the County now and in the future.  The requested funding for this study is $100,000.
The aerospace industry has been a major lynchpin of the King County and Washington State economies for many decades.  In the last century, no industry has done more to create the prosperity of the middle class than aerospace. There are currently 873 aerospace companies in Washington State with 404 of them located in King County.  As of 2007, there were 78,300 engineers, machinists, and other aerospace workers in the Central Puget Sound region with 46,200 of them working in King County.

This concentration of aerospace companies and workers is the greatest in the world.  Other cities, states, and countries view our aerospace cluster with envy and are aggressively pursuing strategies to take it from us.  With global competitiveness becoming increasingly fierce, especially for the production location of Boeing’s future re-engined 737MAX airplane, we must remain vigilant.  
To this end, it is critical that we are proactive and fund these studies.  With current unemployment rates at 8.9% and 8.6% for the state and the County, respectively, we cannot afford to lose any part of our aerospace cluster.  We must strive to have the best infrastructure, the best talent, and the best environment in the world for aerospace.  To do so, we need to take stock of our assets and liabilities, improving the former and eliminating the latter.  We must act collectively to ensure our vital aerospace cluster thrives long into the future.    
I urge you to pass the ordinance at your earliest opportunity.  
If you have any questions regarding this transmittal, please contact Sung Yang, Chief of Staff in the Executive Office, at 206-256-6238.

I certify that funds are available.  

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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